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Softball 
Dauphin Athletic Association

January 5, 2017 @ 7:00 - Minutes
Township Building Meeting Room

Attendance:  Mark Wolfe, Jason Kieffer, Jessica Paul, Shannon Scott, Becky Hannon, Adam Shickley, Matt Smith, Terry Barkley, Mike Bertsch, Steve Ludwig, Ryan Fisher, Jennifer Scharff, Lisa Slover, Chris Barnes, Sam Boyer, Brad Updegrave, Denny Wonsick, Shawn Moyer, Tim Lowman, Josh Hagopian.
Welcome – Jason -  Thanked  everyone for their involvement.   Brief review of the Dauphin Softball organization, defined the “Committee”, board introductions,  voting rights.
Reading and Acceptance of Prior Minutes – Becky –  all approved, no changes

 Nov 8th meeting notes, Ryan Fisher motioned, Brad Updegrave 2nd.




     

Dec 8th meeting notes,  Chris Barnes motioned, Matt Smith 2nd.
Treasurer Report – Jessica – report approved, Brad Updegrave motioned, Mike Bertsch 2nd
·  Updates to the 2016 ledger:
· Fundraising overpayment of $90 resolved

· Barry Gutshaw $200 paid for his services

· Outstanding sponsor pledge of $250 has been recvd.

· 2017 budget- Approved, Adam Shickley motioned, Shannon Scott 2nd 
· Add diamond tech treatment to the budget

·  Questions  

· Are we to be giving monthly statements to the DAA?  Need follow-up on this
Committee Reports:



· Equipment Coordinator – Denny – (looking for a parent to step up and chair this committee)
· Denny has never recvd any equipment back from coaches LY..
· Denny will give the board a date for all coaches to bring in their equipment so he can inventory-  Need follow up
· Uniform Coordinator – Jessica (transitioning to Laura and Denise)
· All uniforms have been washed

· Pants will need to be purchased TY
· Registrar – Adam Shickley 
· Fact: costs us $304 per child to play per season
· 3 sign up dates completed, 69 registered (loss of 13 to LY)
· Early registration did not work- confusion and conflicts with the holiday
· Idea of having one sign up day, mid Jan next year, and moving 1st softball meeting to the week after

· Need other ideas on how to broadcast the softball sign ups- bring ideas to board.

· Fundraiser – Matt Scott (absent)
· Jason will distribute raffle tickets to coaches- may need to purchase more? Follow up needed
· Field Coordinator –  Mike Young (absent)
· Still continuing as field coordinator.
· Reminder,.. Any requests to use the fields must go through Mike Young

· Perry County League Representative – Mark Wolfe
· nothing

· East Shore League Representative –Denny Wonsick
· Let Denny know if any 10U or 12U teams want to move to the east shore league.
· DAA Representative –Jason Kieffer
· Maintenance on the mule and groomer is the responsibility of the DAA
· Baseball Representative –Denny 
· Please put Denny back on the email distribution list for Baseball!   
· Website:  Josh Hagopian – 
· nothing
· Concession Stand Coordinator – Open
· Still looking for a committee chair,  Genia Carmichael, Becky Hannon and Jessica Paul to run until someone steps up.
· Sponsors – John Lucas (absent)
· Matt Scott to assist John with this committee
· Reminder to make sure all coach’s are hanging the sponsor banners up each game.

· Pictures – Carrie Wise (absent)

· Jessica will reach out to Carrie and help her get started.

· Decided to have separate picture days, one for Baseball, one for Softball instead of combining

Old Business:
· By-Law Changes – Updates sent to DAA and will need posted to the Website (Josh) and hard copies sent out to all coaches.
· Kennedy Shed – The board will send out some dates that would be available for cleaning out the shed
· Use of the MP elementary gym for early softball and baseball practices.  Matt Scott is looking into availability for us.  Look for future emails on this.
· Pitching clinic -  Jess Rhodes is willing to do a 10U/12U pitching clinic at the elementary school.  Jennifer Scharff would like to assist her.

· Need to determine how we select the girls to take part in the clinic.

New Business:
· 8U needs a new pitching machine,   Matt Smith motioned to buy one, Lisa Slover 2nd
· Cost should be around $140.00  
· Opening Day ceremonies
· Challenges to the schedule, Easter Egg hunt, Trout fishing, weather
· Decided on April 29th.

· Discussion around the need to extend registration and waive the late fees.   Chris Barns made the motion to extend the deadline to Feb 1 and waive the late fee for any NEW registrants,  Lisa Slover 2nd
Open Floor:

Ryan Fisher will discuss Pitch Hit and Run at the next meeting
Lisa Slover motioned for the meeting to be adjourned, Terry Barkley 2nd 
Thank you for coming!

